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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

In the world of video games, films and computer software, 
an ‘Easter egg’ is a term used to describe a hidden 
message, image or feature, such as a ‘hidden Mickey 
Mouse’ in a Disney film.  But, as we approach Easter this 
year, we are grateful that the Christian hope present in the 

Biblical Easter Story does not need to be a hidden message!   
 

For as many years as I can remember, BSCWT has had some wonderful 
opportunities to engage with schools at Easter time, whether through our 
assemblies, lessons, projects, lunchtime clubs or prayer spaces. In the 
Christian calendar, Easter is the most important festival of the year and so we 
seek to make the most of these opportunities to help pupils explore the story 
and meaning of Jesus’ death and resurrection.   
 

Along with other aspects of our work, our Easter projects (see page 
2) rely upon our wonderful team of volunteers and we are very much 
on the lookout for the right people to join our volunteer team (see 
www.bscwt.org/vacancies). Thank you so much for all your support 
for, and interest in, our work serving local schools.  
 

   Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

 ‘Easter Eggs’ 

Being an Associate Worker  

 

As an Associate Worker, I help 
support pupils at a primary 
school one afternoon a week, 
providing a listening ear and a 
safe place for children who 
need to share difficulties they’re 
experiencing. We take time to 
play a game like Uno or Jenga 
to lift their hearts and give them 
a sense of achievement. 

 

Prior to Christmas and Easter, I also help with 
BSCWT’s projects with primary schools. These 
are an opportunity to explore aspects of 
Biblical accounts in a thoughtful and reflective 
way. They often take place in a church and 
provide an interesting, thought-provoking 
outing for children and school staff.  

 

Although I am retired from teaching, I 
appreciate these opportunities to interact so 
positively with this generation of children. It 
keeps me feeling young and purposeful! 

 

One of my weekly highlights is attending 
BSCWT’s weekly Team Prayer Meetings. I 
meet up with local Christians and we pray 
about all aspects of the work in schools, 
asking for God’s help and committing 
ourselves and the children into God’s capable 
hands.   

Anthea Lincoln, Associate Worker 
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 Christmas Wonder  

We had a wonderful time taking our 
Christmas Wonder sessions last term,  
meeting with more schools that ever.  We 
ran a total of 17 sessions, meeting with over 
500 pupils and linking with 10 different 
churches!   

 

We had some great responses from both children and staff, 
who appreciated time to be still and reflect, to think about 
Christmas in a different way, and to consider their own 
ideas about it.  My favourite conversations were with 
children thinking about which character in the Nativity they 
would like to be with: one child said ‘I'd go with Herod as I 
would help him make good decisions’ and another said that 
they would ‘go with the poor shepherds and help them get 
richer’. 

 

We are thankful for the increasing opportunities we have to 
engage with so many children and for the amazing team of 
hardworking volunteers who make each session possible.  

 

Sue Evans, Lead Schools Worker 



 

 

 

Chaplaincy Pupil Support 

 

At a recent training session, Chaplaincy was 
defined as: presence (I am with you), 
accompanying (I am walking alongside you); a 
gift from God (to people) and ‘L-shaped’ (loving, 
looking, listening).  The story of the resurrected 
Jesus walking, speaking and listening to his 

disciples on the road to Emmaus illustrates this perfectly. 
Our Chaplains continue to provide pupil support in 8 local 
schools.  These are precious times and safe places where 
young people can share their concerns and struggles in a 
busy school day, being listened to and given space to help 
navigate challenging situations. We are so grateful to be 
able to serve schools in this way.   

 

Fiona Mason, Operations Manager & Schools Worker 

Feedback from a parent via a school:  
“My daughter really appreciates your support. The 
Chaplain is lovely and we are grateful for the support”. 

Secondary School Assemblies  
 

This term in local secondary schools, once again, 
we have the tremendous privilege of speaking in 
assemblies to many hundreds of pupils, inviting 
them to reflect on themes such as ‘Curiosity’, 
‘Success’, ’Perseverance’ and ’the Resurrection’, as 
well as ‘Exam Stress’ (see Fiona’s article above).  
Whilst it takes a great deal of hard work and 
creativity to prepare these assemblies, we are so 
grateful for the trust our local schools continue to 
place in us and for the positive feedback from pupils 
and school staff. 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

It’s Your Move is coming!  
We are already planning for our It’s Your 
Move  project next term, designed to help 
Year 6 pupils as they prepare to make the 
transition to secondary school. 

Craft at a club 



 

 

 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

• Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 523522 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

• Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

• Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

• Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Donate online at www.stewardship.org.uk/
partners/20028156 or send a cheque to our office. 

 

• For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

• Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in 
schools, working with children and young people. 

 

• Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

• Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

• Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

• We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 
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The Trust, as always, is extremely grateful and 
thankful to all individuals, churches and 
charitable trusts for their continued generous 
support of BSCWT working with the young 
people in our local schools. 
 

To the end of December, regular income was £46,160 and 
expenditure was £89,731 giving a deficit of £43,571. The deficit 
is covered by previous legacies and one-off larger donations.  In 
order to continue the work of the Trust we are dependent on 
donations from both individuals and churches.  If you are a UK 
tax payer, you may be able to make your donations go further by 
allowing us to claim gift aid.  The charity would receive 25p for 
every £1 that you give.   
 

If you are not currently a regular donor and would like more 
information on how to become one, or would like to make a one-
off donation, or are a current donor and would like to allow us to 
claim gift aid on your donations, please do contact me on 
treasurer@bscwt.org. 
 

Please continue to pray for the work of the Trust and for the 
children that we are reaching on a regular basis.  Please also 
pray for new opportunities that allow us to communicate with 
young people in the local schools.   Claire Lim,Treasurer 

Finance Update from the 
Treasurer & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

Some of the BSCWT team 
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